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SUBJECT:  A briefing on changes to the appointment and confirmation process for members of the Citizens’ Elections Oversight Committee.

BACKGROUND:

The King County Council has created three Citizen's Elections Oversight Committees (CEOC).  The first was created in July 2003, the second was created in April 2005 and the current non-expiring committee was created in May 2006 through Ordinance 15453.  On March 5th of this year the Council approved Ordinance 17273 adding a member to represent the Vietnamese-speaking community and changing the process for appointing and confirming members of the CEOC.
DISCUSSION:

Previous Appointment/Confirmation Process: The previous process for appointing members to the CEOC was quite simple. The chair and the vice chair of the County Council solicited nominations for vacancies from other Councilmembers. The chair and the vice chair then jointly appointed members who were then confirmed by Motion.
New Appointment/Confirmation Process: The new process includes the following elements. 

1. The Chair notifies Councilmembers of an opening on the CEOC. 

2. The Chair directs staff to prepare a job description and list of qualifications to be a CEOC member. (Draft documents have been prepared and are attached to this staff report.)
3. The CEOC vacant position will then be advertised in the newspaper. In the case of filling vacancies to represent the Chinese-speaking and Vietnamese-speaking communities, local newspapers that serve these communities will also likely be used. Draft administrative procedures also suggest posting the opening on the County’s website.
4. Interested persons must fill out an application. All applications will be forwarded to Councilmembers and to the membership of the CEOC. The CEOC if it wishes, may make comments to the Employment and Administration Committee regarding the applicants but is not required to do so.
5. The Council’s Employment and Administration Committee will then review the applications, interview the applicants (if necessary) and by majority vote appoint a candidate to fill the vacant CEOC position. 

6. The Council must then confirm the appointment by motion.

Draft documents for this process are being reviewed by the chair of the Council who must approve them. These drafts are attached to the staff report.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Ordinance 17273
2. Draft Letter from Council Chair

3. Draft Qualifications and Responsibilities Document

4. Draft Application Document

5. Draft Administrative Process for the Appointment and Confirmation of CEOC Members

